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LGB Minutes of Sampford Peverell School held on 07.10.15

	Date & Time
	7 October 2015
18:00
	Location


	Sampford Peverell School

	Attendees
	
	
	Attendees
	

	Matt Huddleson
	
	
	Lyn Brimson
	

	Andy Dixon
	
	
	Claire Bullock
	

	Judith Thurgood
	
	
	Vivienne Heeley
	


	Apologies
	
	
	Absent Without

Apology
	

	Gail Foreshew
	Rugby match
	
	
	


	In Attendance
	
	
	Minutes to
	

	Jan Baker
	EHT
	
	Admin
	Diocese

	Lucy Poole


	Clerk
	
	Company Secretary 
	


	
	Minutes

	
	Meeting opened with a tour of the school.

	29/2015
	Welcome, Introduction and Apologies
Gail Foreshew sent her apologies.

MH thanked LB for the tour of the school.


	30/2015
	Declaration of Business interests

None


	31/2015

Decision
	Election of Chair

CB nominated MH as Chair.  VH seconded the nomination.  MH unanimously elected as Chair.


	32/2015
	Minutes of the Previous Meeting
Approved without alteration
MH thanked everyone who volunteered over the summer to contribute towards the improvements made to the school.  There is a vast improvement from two years ago.  Claire & Sam Harding, Bev Taylor, Catherine Bovingdon, Emma Barrett, Michelle Gascoigne, Claire & Steve Bullock, Lyn & Matt Brimson and Maggie Doyle all gave up their free time to help with this.  On behalf of the LGB, MH said how great the classrooms look and what a tremendous success the First Steps is so far.

Matters Arising

a. 18/2015 (c) Cover purchase for swimming pool  
CB was unable to go ahead and place the order as first thought.  The pool cover was then ordered at over £1000 but when it arrived it was not the one that was requested, being too large and not finished to spec.  It also transpired that the boiler was fixed, which is believed to have been done over the summer, and is now working.  No one appeared to know that this had been done and so the children haven’t been using the pool because no one knew it had been fixed.  JB suggested that this needed some investigation.  Has the work been paid for?  Is the work safe and certified?  The school now has its own credit card.  JB suggested the pool is now used and JT said that there will need to be a refresher on the safety training needed for this.  There are a lot of new staff to be brought up to date.
Action

LB

By Spring meeting

b. 18/2015 (d) Slippery decking outside Class 1  
Still to be done.
Action

LB (with Vanessa)

ASAP

c. 24/2015 (c) Mick Waters ‘101 things’ – no suggestions emailed to LP

d. 27/2015 (a) Diocese sign-off for Foundation Unit 

Done
e. 27/2015 (b) Decision on kitchen  
Addressed in Appendix 1
f. Appendix 1 Point 18 (a) Recording of H&S ‘Near Misses’  
LB and CB to do.
Action

LB/CB

ASAP

g. Appendix 1 Point 18 (c) COSSH register  
LB to deal with this via Vanessa and enquire about any training that might need to be done.
Action

LB (with Vanessa)

ASAP



	33/2015


	Governor Business

a. SEND Governor to be selected  
Gail Foreshew was named for this position at a previous meeting. GF has confirmed to MH separately that she is happy to continue. LP to talk to Gail regarding reporting on this for the next LGB meeting.

Action

LP/GF

By Spring meeting

b. Governor training needs  
Claire needs training from the Diocese as a Foundation Governor.  VH to arrange this for Claire and also a refresher for herself.  LP to ask GF if she needs any training regarding the SEND position.
Action

LP/GF/VH/CB

ASAP

c. LB has arranged for each Governor to be linked to a class.  Claire Year 5/6, Gail Reception, Vivienne Year 1/2, Matt Year 3/4, Andy First Steps.  Governors are invited to attend classes and observe work in the classroom.  The expectation is that the Governor will introduce themselves to the class teacher and attend once during the course of this term. This term’s aim is to be a part of the class and join in so children and adults can become used and get to know the governing body.  Aim is to link Governors more firmly to the school and become part of the school.  Governors to report back on this for next LGB meeting.  LP to add to Spring agenda.

Action
LP/All Governors

By Spring meeting



	34/2015
	Feedback from Directors

GF had asked about Pilton Community College, her view being with regard to the Primary/Secondary issue.  JB said that this is being debated within the Executive Leadership Team currently as to whether or not it would bring any added value to the PAT.  Could it assist with Year 6/7 transition for staff and pupils?  Would there be a benefit to subject specific knowledge?  No decisions are yet made but there is serious scrutiny and investigation taking place.  AD suggested there would need to be discussion on how much would be shared.  JB said that it would have to be ‘all’ in the same way as all the primary schools in the PAT do at the moment.  Pilton have looked at a variety of ways of partnering in addition to the PAT.  CB suggested there wouldn’t be a negative impact as far as the children in the schools are concerned.  AD said that his experience of shared objectives, goals and leadership between primary and secondary schools has been very positive. 

AD asked, when a school comes into the PAT, is there a due diligence done.  JB confirmed that there is.  AD asked what criteria are set out, ie is priority given to a current PAT school with a need as opposed to a new school coming in?  JB said it would look at a risk factor to the other schools with current schools stability being the most important factor.  A school in deficit would not be taken in unless the PAT was in a healthy enough position to be able to support that without impacting negatively on the schools already in the PAT. 
MH asked about cross-funding across the PAT, ie one school effectively funding another, with this school being in deficit and effectively being funded by the other schools.  MH pointed out that if the PAT was to return to single school funding, there is a risk that this school would no longer be viable.  JB pointed out that it is right and proper for the PAT to be investigating where the losses are within the PAT – this does not mean that there is a risk that cross-funding will cease.  What there might be are discussions around being more careful at this school with the funds available, particularly with regards to staffing.  MH pointed out that this is one of the benefits of being part of this organization, however would not like to think it was being considered negatively in the wider PAT.  It would be useful to have perspectives from the other schools.  There is a recognition that the PAT is cross-funding and that there is huge support from the PAT and this schools LGB are working hard to make this a more sustainable financial position.  The quality of education, community integration and offer to the village has been a priority and is becoming very successful.


	35/2015
	Standing Reports
· Health & Safety
· Safeguarding (including arrangements for DCC Audit)
· Website Compliance

	
	MH is co-ordinating a Governor section on the school website.  MH and LB have also discussed the out of date video and Ashley Leeson is going to organize a new video to be made.  CB suggested First Steps signage be in place prior to the video being filmed.


	36/2015
	Head of School Report
a. Sports Funding
b. Pupil Premium
c. SEF judgements
d. Receive the SIP

e. Evaluate school performance (review and plan)
f. SIAMS
Questions had been asked in advance of the meeting.  These questions and their responses are shown in Appendix 1.


	37/2015
	Monitor the Head of School Budget


	38/2015
Decision

	Policy Approval
a. Admissions Policy
Children of staff should be added to the over-subscription criteria.

LB to ensure that details of extended schooling, eg breakfast club, part time offer for reception children and arrangements for assisting families with uniform costs (by selling second hand uniform) are all available on the school website.  LP to get wording from Andrew Brent with regard to the part time offer – which it was agreed would be negotiated on an individual basis.

Action

LP/LB

ASAP

b. Review of School Security arrangements (carried over from Summer Agenda)
Signing in is very lax.  There is no policy for lone working.  There is no policy for the last person locking the premises.  Reference was again made to the fact that someone attended school to work on the boiler with no one appearing to know it had happened.  MH suggested this might normally be the remit of the caretaker.  AD said that this should be the responsibility of the whole school and needs to be worked on.  There are no lanyards given to people signing in.  JT suggested lighting around the classroom at the furthest end of the playground should be improved – it doesn’t stay on for long enough in the dark.  LB and JB to work with Claire and Andy regarding this.
Action

LB/JB/CB/Andy

ASAP



	39/2015
	Attendance

· Set targets and review last year’s attendance figures

· No. on role

· Exclusions

VH asked how strict the school is regarding unauthorized absences and LB said that they are very strict although there are exceptional circumstances at times.  LB gave an example of conversations had with another PAT school regarding their view on an individual case.  97% attendance has been set although the meeting with the EWO has not yet happened.  JT pointed out the benefits of the new computerized registration system in knowing very quickly which children are absent from school.


	40/2015
	Review Terms of Reference

Approved without alteration.


	41/2015


	Critical Incident Plan

A working party is needed for this.  JB asked for volunteers.  AD happy to help with this along with JT.  LB offered her help as and when necessary. 
Action

AD/JT

ASAP

LP to send AD examples of Critical Incident Plan from other PAT schools.
Action

LP

ASAP



	42/2015
	Issues for Directors and Innovative Practices

· Wider debate required around the potential introduction of a secondary school into the PAT so that it adds value to the Trust. 
· Will the underspend of the Sports Funding from last year to be carried forward into this year for SP as there was a specific reason for this - confirmed by Central team needed

· Cross funding – concern about the way this is viewed by schools within the PAT who have a surplus and are effectively funding other schools in deficit – a wider more informed debate would be good

‘First Steps’ has been a really positive move for the long term sustainability of the school and has already attracted more families than forecast. The LGB would like to thanks the Directors for their vision and support with this development.

	43/2015
	Date and Time of Next Meeting
17 November – whole PAT meeting 18:00 Tiverton Hotel
Wednesday 3 February 18:00 - LGB


	
	SUMMARY OF DECISIONS
· 31/2015 MH elected as Chair of Governors

· 38/2015 Admissions Policy approved 

· 40/2015 Terms of Reference approved without alteration
SUMMARY OF ACTIONS
· 32/2015 (a) LB to arrange safety training for staff with regard to use of swimming pool
· 32/2015 (b) Slippery decking to be rectified outside Class 1

· 32/2015 (f) Register of Near Misses to be put together 

· 32/2015 (g) COSSH register to be created

· 33/2015 (a) LP to arrange SEND reporting with GF
· 33/2015 (b) VH to arrange Diocese training for CB and LP to arrange training if necessary for GF

· 33/2015 (c) LP to ensure that Governors reporting on school class visits form part of the Spring agenda

· 38/2015 (a) LB to ensure that extended schooling, part time offer for reception children and assistance with uniform costs are detailed on website

· 38/2015 (b) School Security arrangements to be reviewed by working party

· 41/2015 Critical Incident Plan to be considered by working part.  LP to provide AD with examples set by other schools.



	
	The minutes below are approved as a true and accurate record of the meeting

Signed                                                                            Date

Printed


